
 

 

PROCEEDINGS OF THE FOSTER COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
May 14th, 2024 

 
At 2:00 pm, Chairman Utke called the Foster County Commission Special Meeting to order. Roll call included 

Commissioner Becky Hagel, Commissioner David Utke via phone, and Commissioner Pat Copenhaver via phone. 

Also present was Auditor/Treasurer Ellen Roundy. 

 

Auditor/Treasurer Ellen Roundy presented the BOCC with a CD that is up for renewal at Bank Forward. During the 

April 16th, 2024, regular commission meeting, the BOCC had approved both CDs at the fifteen months, four and 

half percent rate, hoping the rates would hold until the second CD was due on May 9th, 2024. Since then, rates have 

changed. Roundy was able to secure a five percent, fifteen-month renewal. Commissioner Copenhaver motioned to 

approve the CD for fifteen months at five percent, seconded by Commissioner Hagel. All voted aye and the motion 

passed.  

 

With no further business, Chairman Utke adjourned the meeting at 2:04 pm.  

 

 

 

_________________________    _________________________ 

Ellen Roundy      David Utke, Chairman 

Foster County Auditor/Treasurer    Board of County Commissioners 

 

 

 


